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     Draft Minutes 

SCHOOLS FORUM – 13 October 2016

	Members


	Frieda Perry (FP) – Acting Chair

Steve Childs (SC) – Vice Chair

Julia Waters (JW)
Carole Cook (CC)

Chris Milton (CM)

Terry Daniels (TD)

Karen Sheridan (KS)

Maria Szanto (MS)

	Primary School rep (Hatfeild)

        PRU rep (Melbury College)

Secondary School rep (Ursuline)

14-19 rep (TRP Ltd)

Academies rep (Harris Merton)

Primary Governor rep (Aragon/Hollymount)
Primary School rep (Malmesbury)

Secondary School Gov rep (substitute)


	In Attendance
	Marius Karsten-Strydom (MKS)

Paul Ballatt (PB)


Sandra Garvey (SG)

	LBM CSF – Finance
LBM CSF – Commissioning, Strategy & 
  Performance

LBM CSF – Clerk 


	Apologies
	Alex Williamson (AW) - Chair

Hamish Dowlen (HD)

Paul Lufkin (PL)

Andrew Kennedy (AC)
Vacancy
Carlene Facey (CF)

David Erridge (DE)
Jane McSherry (JM)
	        Secondary School rep (Rutlish)

Secondary School Gov rep (Raynes Park)

Primary School rep (Wimbledon Park)

RC Dicoesan representative

Primary School rep

Early Years rep (childminder)

        Special School rep (Perseid)
        Asst Director of Education

	
	
	

	
	
	ACTIONS

	1.
	Welcome & Apologies

	
	                                                                                                                                                                                       
FP opened the meeting by welcoming colleagues and apologies were noted.

Primary School Vacancy
FP agreed to speak with primary head colleagues with regards to filling this vacancy.
 
	FP

	2.
	Draft Minutes of the Meeting on 7 September 2016 and Matters Arising   
	

	
	
The draft minutes were approved for accuracy.

Matters Arising from previous minutes

Possible Redundancies/2-3 year Estimates

2/3 year estimates have been received from all, but one, school.
The number of schools who have responded that they are not able to set a balanced budget are as follows:

                            2017/18         2018/19

Secondary                2                    4
Primary                    25                  27

Colleagues felt that this was indicative of the financial pressures all schools are currently facing.

Buy to Let Landlord 
In advance of the meeting, PB shared an email response from Legal in regards to this matter, which  gave advice that maintained schools do not have the powers to enter into commercial ventures, but that it could be that a local authority sponsored scheme, either through a company or a partnership with a housing provider or both, could provide a solution.  PB confirmed that there is no council key worker policy in place currently, and, therefore, no possible prioritisation of social housing for teachers. Colleagues were keen to let their views be known in any way to try to influence the council’s policy shaping on keyworker (teachers) housing.  To assist, PB undertook to broker a meeting  with James McGinlay, Head of Sustainable Communities.
	PB



	3.
	Schools Funding Consultation Response Summary 2017-18

	
	
Members considered the summary of responses and the following points were discussed:

Setting the Formula

Split Site School 
MKS confirmed that there would be additional funding for this year and 2017/18 and 2018/19.
Primary and secondary members only were invited to vote on the following options: 


Marketing in Schools

Option 1: Continue with the current approach engaging a professional company to deliver the marketing service at a cost of £70k;

Option 2: Deliver the marketing service in-house at a reduced cost of £30k and consulting schools on their priorities;

Option 3: Cease to de-delegate funding for marketing and stop all marketing services.

Members’ noted the schools’ preference was for Option 2 and voted as follows:



                               Primary     Secondary 
Option 1:                     0                 0
Option 2:                     3                 2
Option 3:                     0                 0

Option 2 was therefore agreed.   PB explained that JM planned to seek views from schools before the end of the financial year with regards to their priorities, which would be reviewed annually.

De-Delegation


2.3.5 – Contingencies – schools in challenging circumstances.

Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


2.3.6 – Contingencies – Merton Education Partnership
Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Schools Forum vote: 
Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was agreed to de-delegate this item.

2.3.8 – Contingencies – Tree Maintenance 

MS raised a query about tree maintenance being covered within the site services of the PFI contract, and PB undertook to look into this.
Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0

It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


2.3.9 – Primary Schools Meal Management
Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:
Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.



2.3.10 – Licenses and subscriptions

Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


2.3.11 – Staff Cost – Supply cover 
Members’ noted the schools’ preference was to de-delegate and voted as follows:
Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0

It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


2.3.12 – Support to under-performing ethnic minority groups and bilingual learners

Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


2.3.13 – Behaviour Support
Members’ noted the schools’ preference is to de-delegate and voted as follows:

Yes: 3 primary and 2 secondary

No: 0


It was therefore agreed to de-delegate this item.


SC commented that secondary heads had also discussed their collective decisions at their own meeting ahead of today’s meeting.
OVERALL COMMENTS MADE BY SCHOOLS
MKS confirmed that all comments from schools were noted and passed on to the relevant teams if specific action was required.


30 Hours Funding Entitlement
Members noted that there were lots of comments from schools regarding this issue, however, as direction from central Government is  currently unclear it is difficult to formulate a view as to what to do.

Flexible Offer 
KS commented that she sells additional places.

One or two form entries for nurseries
PB undertook to invite Allison Jones, Head of Early Years and Children’s Centres, to attend the next primary heads’ meeting to discuss further.


OTHER COMMENTS
KS commented that she had heard in the press that some schools had moved to a 4 day week.  JW responded that there is no statutory provision on what schools must teach in a week, however the LA must provide 25 hours of education.  It was noted that schools have a maximum number of days, however, academies are bound by hours.

Christmas Holidays
Schools members felt that the holiday set by the Local Authority over the Christmas period was too short and needed to be two full weeks.  PB noted these comments and undertook to share this view with JM.


SEN – Behaviour issues
In the light of potentially 2 bases closing within the borough, JW felt concerned that provision needs to be put in place (temporary or otherwise), to avoid adding pressure to  mainstream provision.  SC explained that discussions are underway with the Local Authority around SEMH provision and that he has agreed to set up a small unit for 3 students for primary behaviour support and services (this has now gone up to 5 following further discussions and arrangements being put in place).

An ASD  workshop was held last week, and this will help make careful diagnosis for the provision needed and a strategy to support those students, whist trying to use the capacity already within the borough to meet their needs. An audit of needs has been highlighted.  PB commented that JM is currently refreshing the overall SEN strategy.  SC felt that consultation needed to follow the workshop. JW felt that emotional and social behaviour needed to be part of the needs analysis before developing the strategy.

LAC – Post adoption support
FP raised a particular issue at her school.  PB reported that there was funding available from central Government, and suggested that the school may wish to talk with the child’s social worker to bid for funding in order to supply therapeutic support to sustain this child’s place at her school.  
	JM

PB

PB/AJ
PB




	4.
	Any Other Business  

	
	
None raised.
	

	5.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	
31 January at 4pm, at Malmesbury Primary School.
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